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September 12, 2023 
 
Anna Gremling, Executive Director 
Indianapolis Metropolitan Planning Organization 
200 E. Washington St., Ste. 2322 
Indianapolis, IN 46204 
 
Dear Ms. Gremling 
 
The Town of McCordsville is pleased to provide this financial commitment letter for the 
roundabout project, proposed by the City of Lawrence, at the intersection of Carroll Road and 
86th Street.  This is a vital intersection for McCordsville, Lawrence, and Indianapolis.   The Town 
Council of the Town of McCordsville has voted to provide a maximum contribution towards this 
project of $450,000.  The Town’s contribution would be limited to construction costs and right-
of-way costs within our jurisdiction.   If you have any questions regarding our commitment and 
support for this project please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Gregory J. Brewer 
Town Council President 
Town of McCordsville  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


